
Wonderland Trail Network Expansion

Gold Rush Cycling Club S0067599

337 Reid Street, Quesnel BC V2J 2M5 2509835729

goldrushcyclingclub@gmail.com https://www.facebook.com/goldrushcycling
https://www.instagram.com/goldrushcyclingclub/

Michelle Klapatiuk Treasurer

mklapatiuk68@gmail.com 250-983-5729



Cariboo Regional District

11/09/20

04/15/21

10/31/21

The Gold Rush Cycling Club (GRCC) wants to expand the Wonderland Trail Network. This ask comes with the support of
the City of Quesnel, the Cariboo Regional District, the Lhatko Dene First Nation and the Ministry of Forests, Lands and
Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development.

This expansion will include the following:
Jimmy 2 Canes - will be a fun blue trail with numerous small to medium sized jumps. The main trail is a dirt surfaced
single-track trail, with two wooden bridges to navigate terrain. The lower half of Jimmy 2 Canes will stay on a ridge before
dropping down and through a large area of blowdown. The main route will be a mellower, intermediate (blue) line to a
board walk section and a chute. An alternative, black diamond line, will follow a steep hill into a chute with a wooden
berm and onto a boardwalk. From here the trail will connect to the existing Mucho Oro. Estimated per meter construction
cost is $30.

Madd Hatter - A 2280 meter long, steep double black diamond downhill trail with a mellow down-country top section.
Proposed as a pretty natural, narrow single track trail with rock faces and rock rolls. Rock requires less maintenance and
adds great technical challenge. An alternate 180 meter section will feature a spectacular rock roll leading into a large
wooden down ramp and bridge section. This trail is destined to become a favourite among local expert riders. Cost:
$23/meter.



Gold Rush Cycling Club’s main objective is to maintain, enhance and develop sustainable mountain bike trail networks
within the City of Quesnel and the Cariboo Regional District. The club is committed to developing a trail network that
promotes fun for all ages, abilities and interests, and which will continue to evolve with the current industry and trail
standards to ensure viability for generations to come.

Using the North Cariboo Trails Inventory and Master Plan as the starting point in December 2017
(https://www.quesnel.ca/sites/default/files/docs/city-services/quesnel_trails_master_plan_final.pdf), the mountain biking
community in Quesnel put in thousands of hours of volunteer time to assist with the development of 5.1 km of brand new
trails in the Wonderland Trail Network in 2019. This momentum is growing due to an overwhelming voice of support from
the community and people outside our community who have come to Quesnel specifically to enjoy the Wonderland Trail
Network. An increase in member of 100% is evidence of this. We are currently sitting at 217 members.

Ongoing operations will be completed through an extremely dedicated and strong volunteer base. In 2020, our volunteers
have over a 1,000 hours of volunteer time to maintain the existing trail network. As well, we are in consultation with the
Cariboo Regional District and the City of Quesnel to provide funding annually for ongoing maintenance of the trail network.
We have already hugely successful engaging with the Lhatko Dene trail maintenance crews for annual maintenance.

N/A

Cycling is by nature a environmentally friendly sport. A small mountain bike path through the forest enhances the natural
beauty of the area and allows the public access and enjoyment under their own steam.

The trails are an infinite resource.

This project is in total alignment with the long-term plans/vision of our community:

https://www.quesnel.ca/sites/default/files/docs/city-services/quesnel_trails_master_plan_final.pdf



Mental Health is a huge concern for our population and having an outlet for the public to experience nature and release
stress is a huge win for our community.
https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/what-works-and-why/201803/how-your-mental-health-reaps-the-benefits-exerci
se

Having the trail system within 10 minutes of downtown means it's accessible by vehicle, bicycle and even on foot.

This is a summary of results of survey completed in the Sea to Sky Corridor:
https://nsmb.com/articles/spending-sea-sky-how-mountain-biking-boosts-tourism/

This speaks to what is possible in the central cariboo corridor.

Attraction and retention to a community starts with "what does this community have to offer". Lifestyle is a determining
factor and having options and outlets for members of the community increases the attraction factor. It also gives people a
reason to stay.

The Gold Rush Cycling Club has hikers, trail runners, mountain bikers and snow shoers as members. This area has
become a 4 season venue for members of our community (and other communities) to enjoy and support.
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Benefactors of revenue generation of this project will be the local businesses and services. We are attracting riders and
hikers to our area to enjoy the trails and have a beer and a meal afterward. Stay in a hotel, pitch your tent in one of our
campgrounds. The revenue potential is not for the Bike Club but for the community.
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FLNRO and BC Parks both erected trail counters in both GRCC networks this summer. Unfortunately the Wonderland
Trail Counter experienced technical issues and we didn't get a total. However the less popular Dragon Mountain counter,
had 400 hits. Based on Club experience and 7 day a week monitoring of the network, GRCC is confident that Wonderland
has seen at least double that consistently from May to October. And slightly less as we head into less desirable weather.

We have since resolved the issue with the trail counter at Wonderland and are hoping to have consistent numbers in the
coming months.
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This is an outdoor facility with no limits to access - day or night - all seasons.

This will be tracked on the newly placed trail user counter.
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This past season we held the following programs / events - Women's Wednesdays, Kid's Night, Howler Ride, Maintenance
Clinic. Next year we want to host an Enduro event which will see 70 riders going head-to-head in a competition. This
would attract interest from neighbouring communities. We were scheduled to host this event this year, but COVID forced
us to postpone to 2021.

These are easy to track and report on. They require organization and registration from participants



As mentioned above we want to host events once we are able to (COVID). Some of our plans include - a Ride the
Cariboo Enduro event (three events held over the season in Quesnel, Williams Lake and 100 Mile House). Cross Country
events. Social events - Howler Ride which we tried this year with a very small - mostly board members - group.

Easy to track as we require registration for these events.
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If you have a greater offering for people to enjoy, you will get more members. This year, even with COVID restrictions, we
saw our membership double from 2019. We are very optimistic that we've only scratched the surface and know that there
are several people that have intentions of joining GRCC next season.

This is also easy to track as we have both paper and online member registration.
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GRCC is already getting 10/10 reviews on the trails as evidenced by the number of out-of-town riders that have come to
enjoy the trails. Having physical conversations with these people and hearing them say, "we will be back" is very
meaningful. Improving on something that people are already finding AWESOME will only increase user satisfaction.
GRCC takes huge pride in the trails and keeping them in pristine condition.

We are able to track this information on Trailforks and via one-on-one interactions with people.
https://www.trailforks.com/region/wonderland-28193/trails/



70.0079,541113,630.00

Cash on Hand 5,000.00

Fundraising 2,000.00

CERIP 30,000.00
Winter 2021

37,000.00 116,541.00



Ride the Cariboo Letter of Support for Project
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